

Andover Glen Gazette

December 2021

ANDOVER GLEN HOMEOWNERS' ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER - WWW.ANDOVERGLEN.ORG IN T

IN THIS ISSUE

Good morning and Happy December. We hope you all are having a wonderful Fall thus far. It was wonderful to see so many of the kiddos making their way around the neighborhood for Trick or Treating last month.

New Board Member Roles

The new board met for the first time in October which was a great opportunity for new faces to connect. New roles have been selected and you will find them in the board member section of the newsletter.

Holiday Party

As much as we would love to have an in-person gathering to end the year, due to lingering COVID restrictions and challenges we will not host a Holiday event. We are hoping in 2022 that will change and appreciate everyone's patience as our social committee continues to navigate uncharted waters.

Dumpster/Shredder Day Follow Up

Thanks to all who participated in the shredder and mini-dumpster day in October. Please share any events similar to these that you believe the community could benefit from with the board!

Parker Road Sidewalk Project

Parker Road Sidewalk Project -You may have noticed some work being done around the Saratoga area. Lynn and the board have been in contact with the city to install the most cost efficient and long lasting options (that still look nice) including river rock, mulch, trees, and ornamental grasses



New Board Member Roles

Holiday Party

Dumpster/Shredder Day Follow-Up

Parker Road Sidewalk Project

Things of Note

Board Members Information

ANDOVER GLEN GAZETTE 2

Things of Note

Speed continues to be an issue on a few of our streets where many residents live (Dillon, Saratoga, etc). The board is looking for ways in partnership with Officer Garcia to mitigate that and other ways to keep our community safe.

Speaking of keeping our streets clean, reminder to pick up after your pooches. No one likes finding that surprise in their yard and though we know the problem will never be 100% solved, let's do our part.

As the Holiday season approaches and historically that means more packages and mail being delivered. It is imperative that we neighbors keep an eye out for each other and likely even have a "buddy system" for package retrieval if you know it will be sitting out for a period of time. Pro tip, sign up for Informed Delivery by USPS so you can preview your mail and packages coming through! Additionally, we will not be moving forward with a community mailbox as from current trends they are actually at a larger risk for getting broken into.

There was recently a report of a deceased fox/coyote near the tennis courts which means there is active wildlife in the area. Please be cognizant of your pets and children as you are walking through the parks. If you notice something similar, contact the board or Aurora Animal control.

Leaves - A reminder that leaves are not to be blown or swept into the streets. See the official Aurora Organics and Yard Waste policy here Not sure what to do with your bags of leaves? There is a <u>Free</u> <u>Leaf Drop</u> (linked here) through December 3rd

Winter is Coming! In the instance we do get an early snow please make sure it is removed within 24 hours of snowfall ending and help a neighbor out if you know they are gone or unable to do the heavy lifting on their own (Anyone else having flashbacks of last year's heavy snowfalls?).

Remember to complete an Architectural Change Request (ACR) - found on our website - for work to be done outside that requires approval. Any change, renovation, upgrade or paint job must be approved before the work can begin. If you have any question, please contact Dave Estes.

Wrap Up

Like to see more from the board or want an opportunity to contribute more in events to come? Please reach out via the online form as that is the quickest and most streamlined approach to communicate with the board. Our next board meeting will be held on Wednesday, January 19th at 7pm.

Wishing you all a happy and healthy Thanksgiving & Holiday season! We are extremely thankful for the wonderful community that we live in and all of you!

BOARD MEMBERS

Andrea Levine & Joely Neptune -Co-Presidents

Lynn Walton - Vice President & Grounds

Kathy Johnson - Treasurer

Anne Stellmon - Secretary

Dave Estes - Architectural Committee Chair - 303-667-2036 dave.estes47@comcast.net

Kathy Paulson - Social Committee

Kelly Helling - Welcoming Committee

Joely Neptune - Neighborhood Watch

Duane Bredel - Website & Communications